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21 December 2005

Dear Diving Industry Member

Diving Cylinder Labels
1.

Attached is a paper dated 20 December 2005 re Diving Cylinder Labels.  This paper covers the way ahead for the labelling of diver’s cylinders.

2.

This topic has been difficult to resolve as the way diving cylinders for mixed gases are filled and used does not easily allow for full compliance with the legislation - Statutory Instrument 2005 No. 1732 - The Carriage of Dangerous Goods and Use of Transportable Pressure Equipment (Amendment) Regulations 2005 (which implemented ADR 2005(
)).

3.

Please note, the implementation into service of the ‘new’ label designs does not require all diver’s cylinders to be immediately re labelled.  It is recommended that:

a.

Label suppliers use up current stocks of labels and order the ‘new’ design when restocking.

b.

Cylinder filling facilities accept ‘old’ style labels and do not insist that they are replaced immediately with the ‘new’ design.

4.

While the above recommendations are to avoid unnecessary expense it is hoped that the ‘new’ design will be in use across the diving industry at an early date.

5.

It should be noted that ADR 2007 is proposing a change to the ‘oxidizing substances’ hazard diamond.  The colour of the upper half will change to red; the lower half will remain yellow.  There will be a transitional period until 2010 for this proposed change to be introduced.  It is advisable to bear this in mind when deciding on the quantity of ‘new’ design labels to order.

Yours sincerely

M J Harwood

HM Inspector of Health & Safety

Specialist Diving Inspector






�	ADR (the European Agreement – Concerning the International Carriage of Dangerous Goods by Road) is restructured every odd year.
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